
   

 

 
 

Newsletter 14th July 2023  

 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
This week we hear Jesus exclaim “come to me, all you who labour and are overburdened, and I 
will give you rest”.  At this point in the, many of us will be hanging on to the thought of the long 
summer holiday. Maybe it’s the anticipation of a break gives us the strength to keep going? I do 
hope that when it comes it is certainly restful for all of you and that you enjoy your family time. 
 
Enthusiastic cheers emanating from the school hall this afternoon as the children enjoyed the 
talent show reminded us all of how fantastic all our children are. We’ve been thoroughly 
entertained by dancers and gymnasts, singers, pianists, footballers and Rubiks Cube solvers 
among many amazing acts. It’s been a fantastic way to end the week that started in an equally 
wonderful way with the release of our absolutely outstanding Year 6 SATS results.  
 
These results were the best we have in several years with all our children achieving the expected 
standard in all three subjects: Reading, Grammar Spelling and Punctuation and Mathematics. 
Congratulations and well done to our fabulous Year 6 children and to their teacher Miss Quinlan 
and all the teachers who have taught them in previous years which has led to these amazing 
results. The children certainly worked hard in the run up to their SATS tests and now they reap 
the rewards! Next week they will enjoy a BBQ, a special Mass and a Leavers’ assembly. 
 
Enjoy this week’s newsletter and have a wonderful weekend everyone! 
 
God Bless 
Mrs Grace, Head of School. 

 
 

 
 

SATS Results St Hugh of Lincoln Catholic 
Primary School 2023 

 

 Expected 
Standard 

Greater depth of the 
Standard 

Reading   100% 60% 

Grammar Punctuation and Spelling 100% 57% 

Mathematics  100% 43% 

 
A national comparison shows how well we did: 
In reading, 73% of pupils met the expected standard, down from 75% in 2022. In maths, 73% of 
pupils met the expected standard, up from71% in 2022. In grammar, punctuation and 
spelling, 72% of pupils met the expected standard, unchanged from 2022. 

 



Reception 
This week, Reception really enjoyed the story, Who Sank the Boat? It was a great stimulus for 
some fantastic problem solving and teamwork as they applied lots of mathematical and scientific 
thinking to try and balance their own 'boats' with loose parts. They demonstrated an excellent 
understanding of mass, floating and sinking with their strategies and we were all very impressed 
with their results! 
"This boat is floating because the mass is equally balanced!" David 
"This basket won't be a good boat because the water will come in through the holes!" Vihaan 

 

 



Year 1  
On Thursday, Year 1, participated in the sports carousel. Each team had a turn at competing in 
four games. These included: The Bean Bag Throw, Domes and Dishes, Robin Hood and Tennis 
Ball Balance. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and worked well in their teams. Thank 
you Mr Smith and Mr Hampton.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 2 
This week in Year 2 we have been learning about ‘treasures’ in our R.E. lessons. The children 
talked about what they treasured in their lives and what was important to them. We used some 
resources from Cafod to help us to learn about the importance of clean water around the world 
and how it is one of God’s treasures. The children were able to show how they appreciated and 
valued all of God’s treasures through their drawings and writing. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Year 3  
Our outside classroom has been the perfect place for Year 3 to develop their understanding of 
capacity this week.  We have been undertaking practical problems, estimating, measuring, 
comparing and ordering measurements.  Our next challenge will be to convert between 
millilitres and mixed units of litres and millilitres.  You can support your child by looking at the 
capacity of various items you have at home. 
 



 
 
 
 



Year 4 
The year 4 children have enjoyed learning about the water cycle this week within their Science 
lesson.  In the lesson they learnt that water can be found all over the Earth in the oceans, on 
land and in the atmosphere.  They also discovered that the water cycle is the path that all water 
follows as it moves around our planet.  There were many words that they learnt the meaning of 
such as evaporation, condensation and precipitation and they could accurately recall definitions 
for these as they had already learnt about these through scientific experiments from previous 
lessons.  We were very impressed at some of the excellent illustrations of the water cycle that 
the children produced which showed a good application of this new knowledge.  Many of the 
children were fascinated by the fact that all the water we consume has been through at least ten 
other people before us and that this would continue as the water cycle continued.  Next week 
the children look forward to completing their final pieces of work within the unit.  Well done 
year 4! 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 5 
Year 5 have been learning about forces in their current Science topic. This week we focused on 
air resistance and the pupils created their own sails using different resources. In their groups, 
they decided on the structure of the sail and then each group added the sail into the boat and 
tested if it was successful or not.  

 

 
 
 
 



Year 6 
This week Year 6 have been celebrating their fabulous SATS results with some extra play time 
and football. We are so proud of the effort they put in and all of their hard work.  

WELL DONE YEAR 6! 

 

 
 
Sports Day Carousel Activities  
The children had great fun taking part in their Sports day carousel activities on Thursday. 
Thankfully the rain stayed away and Reception class and KS1 were able to enjoy all the exciting 
games that the sports coaches had planned for them. Well done children you were amazing! 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
Pupil-led whole school assembly 

The curriculum team and school council combined to deliver a collective worship about how to 
positively overcome new challenges as we end the school term and think ahead.  They created a 
short performance based upon the popular story Billy Goats Gruff and impressed the audience 
with the way they delivered their lines with clarity and conviction.  The moral of the story was 
how to overcome challenges through resilience and teamwork.  We have been particularly proud 
of the work the curriculum team and school council have undertaken throughout the year, and 
wish them all the best as they leave for secondary school for the next academic year. 

 

 



Year 5 Girls – Lucky Dip and Sale 
 

 
 

Well done girls you made everything that you sold yourselves and you are very kindly wishing to 
donate all the money you made to our school by buying board games for play times in our 

outdoor classroom. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Notices 
Please return all library books to school on Monday 17th July so they can be checked back in 
before the summer holidays.  Unfortunately, we will need to charge for any missing books as we 
get charged for them by the school library service. We are still able to provide your children with 
lots of fantastic books to read during the holiday through our online library. Please log on to The 
Hampshire School Library e platform Sora. Your children will be able to choose ebooks, audio 
books and magazines to borrow.  To find out more about the service the library service have 
created a short information video.  Log in details can be found in your child's reading diary. 
 https://sway.office.com/ellfnKE97A5KXoaf?ref=Link 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsway.office.com%2fellfnKE97A5KXoaf%3fref%3dLink&c=E,1,rPXdf28Uftte_YU1VgsaYGyie4hJ8MPHZplb_5mZ20BN42aOpR7rb7q0mKDRXwzIF7Hk0P0W3dfLm6avn4eOrPb79rFWm7QpUqHMKsZHhrw,&typo=1


Mindfulness Summer Camp 
Mrs Martin will be running a summer camp over the holidays. 

Booking link is www.bookwhen.com/emmamartinmindfulness 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.bookwhen.com%2femmamartinmindfulness&c=E,1,NUEOonHXKu2U3f8eBA4yWaPm-2rWVteq9kc2m8L5KumFDysigQoyIy72B4aK-rP1BpMVU0jubWRuZ2R5uRUvAkx-UpLyj2SPUt3ho54HzKaBkxvk&typo=1


Spanish Club 
We are delighted to announce that from September, we will be running a Spanish Club on Friday 
lunchtimes. It will be run by Spanish Amigos, who also work in other neighbouring schools. 
Please use the links below to book you child’s place directly with them. 
 

 
 
 
 



Celebrating other Cultures 

We would like to dedicate a section of our school library to the 
different languages which are spoken by our St Hugh community.  
If you have any picture books which are written in 
different languages, please could you donate them to our school 
library, so that the children can share the languages which they speak 
at home with their peers at school.  
 

Planet Soccer - Summer Camp Booking link 
Planet Soccer are running a summer camp in the summer holidays on the 7th - 11th August.  

https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps94#select=ev-sooj-20230807083000 

 
Vacancies 

 

https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps94#select=ev-sooj-20230807083000


Parent Portal - Arbor 
 
Our parent portal is now open and today we will be uploading End of Year Reports to them.  Over 
50% of our parents and carers have now logged on and checked their details.  Thank you for all 
the updated information.  In the Autumn Term we will start to use the parent portal more.   
 
Can we please ask if you have not yet downloaded the App and logged on that you do so as soon 
as possible.  You should of received a welcome email from Arbor with instructions on how to join.  
Please look in your junk or clutter in case it has ended up in there.  The app is free to download on 
both the AppStore (iOS) and Google PlayStore (Android).  You do need to download the app 
especially if you are viewing the parent portal on your mobile.  Most parents and carers who have 
experienced problems was because they were not using parent portal through the app.  
 
If you do have any issues logging in etc. please don’t hesitate to contact the school office via 
info@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk and we will do our best to help you as soon as possible. 

 

 
 

Safeguarding contact reminder 
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's welfare, 
please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, and report to Mrs Grace, Mrs 
Pickard or Mr Davies or dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day. 
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 
July 
18th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Mass 2pm at St Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church – Y6 parents welcome. 
Children can then be collected straight from church. 
19th July Y6 Bikeability (extra session) 
19th July – Year 6 BBQ 3.30pm-5pm.  
20th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly – 9.15am school hall – Y6 parents welcome 
Last day of school: Friday 21st July 2023 (school day ends at 1pm) 

September 
4th and 5th September INSET Days 
6th September Children return to school 
12th September – ‘Meet the Teacher’ in your child’s classroom 


